

## Gilgandra Public School





Safe, Respectful, Learners

Principal Patricia Howard

P.O Box 19 Gilgandra NSW 2827

Email: qilqandra-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

Tel: 02 6847-2043 Fax: 02 6847-2304

## **Swimming Carnival**

## Dear Parents/Carers

The following advice is from the NSW Government and Department of Education.

- School swimming carnivals are permitted.
- Parents/carers attending must use the Gilgandra Swimming Pools Covid-Safety Login and follow the Covid Safety Plan developed.
- Students will stay within their House groups during the carnival to limit close contacts.
- All teachers, support staff and other adults must maintain 1.5 metres physical distance from each other where possible.
- There will be no singing, chanting or cheering as part of the event as masks will need to be worn by spectators/students in the grandstand or other seating areas.
- Parents/carers are invited to attend but must sit on the grassed area designated away from the students. Children may sit with their parents but are not able to return to their house groups. Family groupings may sit together.
- Parents/carers and students must not be near the side of the pool at any time unless participating in an event.
- Except for physical distancing for students and record keeping, pool operators should comply with the COVID-19 Safety Plan for swimming pools.

We must all play our part to ensure that we follow the guidelines set for the swimming carnival and enjoy the day. If you have any concerns please contact the school.

Yours Sincerely

Patricia Howard

Principal